Lake County Community Health Improvement Partnership (CHIP)
700 South J Street
Lakeview, OR 97630

Lake County CHIP/LCAC Minutes

Date and time: March 11, 2021 — 3:00 p.m.
Place: Virtual Meeting (Zoom)

Partnership members and staff in attendance: Arvinder Singh, Linda Watson, Tracey Blood,
Gillian Wesenberg, Katie Mannina, Clara Morris, Paul McGinnis, Susan Pointere, Vanessa
Pingleton, Danielle Jester, Michelle Totten, Marci McMurphy, Audrey Egan, and Francie
Winters.

Susan Pointere called the meeting to order at 3:04 p.m. and asked all members to introduce
themselves.

No previous month minutes were available for review and approval.
Public Comment: None.

EOCCO update: Tracey Blood reminded the members about the RCAC (Regional Community
Advisory Committee) meeting next week from 9 p.m. to noon. Next, Tracey Blood shared how
the EOCCO is working on updating county CHP’s (Community Health Plan), deadline is June
2021.

Audrey Egan presented information about Lake County incentive measures.

South Lake Cost & Utilization: Paul McGinnis presented information about the Cost and
Utilization report.

Frontier Veggie RX: Marci McMurphy shared information about her work with other counties
regarding the Veggie RX program and how Lake County will be part of it in 2021. The two
funding sources to bring Veggie RX to Lake County are Nutrition Oregon Campaign and LCAC
CBIR funds. Marci McMurphy is working right now on finding vendors in the area and getting
in touch with prescribers.



VISTA Project Update: Katiec Mannina spoke about her work on the Community Health
surveys. Next, she informed the members that Clara Morris, Arvinder Singh and herself will be
presenting at the RCAC meeting next week.

Clara Morris spoke about the LCAC working group meetings. These meetings are bi-weekly.
EOCCO Member Comment: None

CHIP Updates/ Grant Updates: Arvinder Singh shared about the Easter food distribution
event which will be on April 1*. The food distribution event is hosted by the Lake County
Foodshare. Next, Arvinder shared about the job openings for the Summer Food Service program.
Arvinder Singh shared then the numbers of vaccinated people in the Lake County.

For grant updates, Arvinder Singh spoke about EOCCO board not allowing Eastern Oregon
counties to use continuing projects Opt-in funds to support the 2020 LCAC projects. The
EOCCO is however allowing us to revise our LCAC 2021 proposal to include rollover funds
from LCAC 2020 grant. We have $10,400 in rollover funds. We had asked EOCCO for $20,000
for the continuing projects fund. Kristi Albertson is working on revising the LCAC budget.

There was a discussion about this among the members.

Adjourned: Susan Pointere adjourned the meeting at 4:30 pm. Next meeting is to be
announced.



